
 

August 15, 2018 
 
The Saratoga Town Board met at 6:00 p.m. in the town office.  Chairman Rickaby called the 
meeting to order.  All members were present.  The meeting was officially noticed on August 13, 
2018. 
 
Heeg made a motion to approve the minutes for the August 1st, 2018 meeting with changes.   
Forbes seconded it.  Motion passed unanimously. 
 
Two bids were received for the TRIP project on 64th Street.  American Asphalt’s bid was for 
$99,273.60.  Wood County’s bid was for $93,053.20.  Wood County has to be 10% under their 
competitor in order for the Town to accept their bid.  Forbes made a motion to accept the bid 
from American Asphalt.  Passineau seconded it.  Motion passed unanimously. 
Noah Kruzitski with American Asphalt said that the pulverizer should be available within 2-3 
weeks, and they will have it done by the end of September. 
   
Lorelei Fuehrer gave the Building Inspector report.  The Board is concerned about the condition 
of the mobile home and the junk on Dean Folts property at 993 Hwy 73 S. He is trying to remove 

everything out of the mobile home along with removing the walls.  The roof looks like it is ready 
to collapse.  The Board is concerned that someone may get hurt.  The Board requested Lorelei 
talk to Mr. Folts.  The mobile home was supposed to be removed along with all the junk by 
August 15th.   
Lorelei will look at the dwelling at 3630 Ranger Road.  It looks like it has not been lived in for 
several years.   
 
Dave Ryun gave the Constable report.   
Paul Waltenberg, 2411 Ranger Road, said that he does not plan to be a business.  He has just 
been trying to get rid of some of his personal items by placing them out along the road.   
Richard McCrossen, 9330 Cty Road Z, said that he wants to burn the junk on the property in the 
winter.  Dave told him that he can’t burn all the junk.  He is unwilling to remove the items.  Dave 
will send him a ticket. 
Barry Pio, was sent a letter to clean his property.  If it is not cleaned in the next week, he will be 
sent a ticket. 
Ken Jaecks, 456 Hwy 73 S, has stated that along with detailing cars, he is also junking out cars.  
He does not have a business permit for the detailing and cars that are not licensed outside are 
against the Town ordinance.  Dave has sent a ticket for no business license and will be issued a 
ticket for the unlicensed cars once they have been on the property for 30 days. 
 
Billie-Jo Kester gave the Treasurer’s report. 
 
The second mile of 64th Street is not a TRIP project.  The Town will see if Wood County would be 
able to do the mile for $93,053.20. 
If the Town has enough money in the budget, we will look completing the last .8 mile of 64th 
Street.   
Two more cameras will be installed at the office before the parking lot is redone.  Recently a truck 

was seen leaving black marks in the parking lot.   
The Village of Port Edwards has acquired 2 acres for the satellite fire station on Townline Road.  
Meetings will resume in the next few months. 
The survey has been completed and will be compiled.  The public meeting will be September 12, 
2018 at 6:30PM. 
 
Frank made a motion to approve the bills paid.   Heeg seconded it.  Motion passed unanimously. 
 
Passineau made a motion to adjourn the meeting.   Frank seconded it.  Motion passed 
unanimously.  The meeting adjourned at 6:50 p.m. 
 
Heidi Kawleski, Town Clerk 


